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Fireworks Celebration – Saturday, July 12th 

The Town of Wallingford’s annual Fireworks Celebration will take place on Saturday, July 12, 

near the grounds of Sheehan High School, 142 Hope Hill Road. The fireworks display is 

scheduled to begin at approximately 9:15 p.m. Please note: There is no rain date for this event. 

Parking Information 

Public parking will be available at the following locations: 

• Moran Middle School 

• Sheehan High School 

• Highland Elementary School 

• Our Lady of Fatima Church (parking lot only) 

Important: Parking in fire lanes, on sidewalks, or on grass at these locations is strictly 

prohibited. 

Traffic and Parking Restrictions 

In accordance with Chapter 216 of the Wallingford Town Code, temporary parking restrictions 

will be in effect. These restrictions will be clearly posted on affected roadways, including Hope 

Hill Road and certain nearby side streets. 

Vehicles parked in violation of posted restrictions may be ticketed and towed at the owner’s 

expense. 

To ensure public safety and traffic flow, thru-traffic on Hope Hill Road will be prohibited once 

all designated parking lots are full, or at approximately 8:45 p.m., whichever occurs first. 



Fireworks Viewing & Safety Information 

The fireworks display will be visible from the grounds of all schools where public parking is 

available. Spectators are encouraged to arrive early to allow ample time for parking and to secure 

a good viewing location. 

Safety & Conduct Reminders 

To ensure a safe and enjoyable experience for all attendees: 

• The use of fireworks of any kind, including sparklers is strictly prohibited on all Town 

property. 

• Alcoholic beverages are not permitted at the event. 

• Silly string and snappers have been the subject of numerous complaints in past years. 

Parents are asked to supervise their children closely and discourage the use of these items 

so that everyone can enjoy a safe, family-friendly celebration. 

Traffic Plan Following the Event 

As in previous years, a special traffic pattern will be in place to facilitate the smooth exit of 

vehicles after the fireworks: 

• Two northbound lanes will be available on Hope Hill Road from the northernmost 

driveways of Sheehan High School and Moran Middle School to Route 68. 

• Two southbound lanes will run from the southernmost driveways of Sheehan High 

School and Moran Middle School to the intersection of Parker Farms Road. 

Wallingford Police officers will be on-site to direct traffic and ensure public safety throughout 

the event. 

 

 


